

# **Lennox Employees Credit Union**

Main Office: 1004 East Main Street • Marshalltown, IA 50158

641-754-4501 · F: 641-754-4505

Toll Free: 844-675-9559

Lobby: Monday-Friday: 8:30am - 5:00pm

Drive-Up: Monday-Thursday: 8:30am - 5:00pm

Friday: 8:00am - 5:30pm Email: support@lennoxecu.com

Web: www.lennoxecu.com





Appointments can be made with our loan officers for your safety and to save time. If you have any questions, please give us a call at 641-754-4501.

#### 3rd Quarter 2022



#### 🦇 ANNUAL MFFTING

The 74th Annual Meeting of Lennox Employees Credit Union will be held on Wednesday, October 5, 2022 at 5 pm at the credit union. This will be in business meeting and the following members are up for election.

**Incumbent Bill Mass:** Re-elect to a 3 year term

**Incumbent Andy Schwandt:** Re-elect to a 3 year term

**Incumbent Tyler Gerdes:** Re-elect to a 3 year term

**Incumbent Janette Oetker:** Re-elect to a 3 year term

Open Seat Melinda Young: Elect to a 2 year term



## 2022 COLLEGE **SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS ANNOUNCED**

The scholarship committee has announced the recipients of the 2022 Lennox Employees Credit Union College Scholarships.

The following students are the recipients of a \$1,000 college scholarship:

Kayla A Garcia - Marshalltown Comm. College

Xander Pickett - Upper Iowa University

Lennox Employees Credit Union would like to wish all of the 2022 high school graduates the very best with their future endeavors.



# INTERNATIONAL CREDIT UNION DAY

Lennox Employees Credit Union will be celebrating International Credit Union Day on Thursday, October 20th. Please stop in for a cookie and some lemonade.

International Credit Union Day celebrates the spirit of the global credit union movement. The day is recognized to reflect upon the credit union movement's history, promote its achievements, recognize the hard work and share member experiences.

International Credit Union Day has been celebrated on the third Thursday of October since 1948. The ultimate goal is to raise awareness about the great work that credit unions are doing around the world and give members the opportunity to get more engaged. This year's theme is "Empower your Financial Future with a Credit Union".

Lennox Employees Credit Union would like to thank all of you for giving us the opportunity to serve you.



### **CHRISTMAS CLUB** DISBURSEMENT

#### Christmas Club funds will be disbursed the first week in November.

The funds will automatically go into your basic share account. If you prefer a check sent to you or if you want the money transferred to another account, please contact the credit union by October 21st.





#### **HOLIDAY CLOSINGS**

The credit union will be closed the following days to observe these holidays.

**THANKSGIVING** 

Thursday, November 24th..... CLOSED Friday, November 25th ...... CLOSED **CHRISTMAS** 

Friday, December 23rd ...... CLOSE at 1pm Monday, December 26th ... CLOSED (observed)

**NEW YEARS** 

Friday, December 30th..... CLOSE at 1pm Monday, January 2nd ...... CLOSED (observed)



## FALL INTO GREAT RATES WITH A SIGNATURE LOAN!

If back to school expenses have set you back or whatever the case may be, we are here to help.

Give one of our Personal Financial Officers a call today at 641-754-4501 to take advantage of these special rates.



#### BEWARE OF SCAMS!

Please DO NOT give your account number and the credit union's routing number to anyone over the phone or on the internet. You are giving the scammers access to your bank accounts.

The credit union has had several cases where the scammers are asking members for their account information, telling the member they are going to deposit money in their account. They ask the member to go out and purchase VISA gift cards, put money on them and then the scammers call back to get the information on the card, then they use the money off the card and the electronic check deposits they make to your account come back fraudulent and the member is out the money. The scammers are very persuasive and will keep calling and harassing you, the member.

The credit union has also had cases where the scammers call the member and tell them they are a grandchild and need their help, or need them to bail them out of jail. They give the members instructions on how to send the money. THIS IS ANOTHER SCAM - DO NOT DO IT.

If you fall for these scams your money will never be recovered and you are responsible for any losses on your account. PLEASE CALL THE CREDIT UNION IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS.

#### MPORTANT DEBIT CARD INFO

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact:

**Credit Union** 

844-675-9559 or

After Hours Assistance Lost/Stolen

FRIS (Fraud)

800-327-8622

641-754-4501 800-523-4175

> **FEDERALLY INSURED BY NCUA**

# TWO LOCAL CREDIT UNIONS, ONE MISSION:

#### "PEOPLE HELPING PEOPLE"

#### (PLEASE SHARE THIS WITH YOUR **FRIENDS AND FAMILY)**

Lennox Employees and Member1st Community Credit Unions have joined forces to educate the community about the deep roots both credit unions share in Marshalltown and their shared commitment to the credit union mission of "people helping people". Lennox Employees Credit Union has been in existence for 74 years and completed a major remodel in 2018, adding state-of-the-art technology to better serve their members. They are looking to expand again in the future. Members1st Community Credit Union was founded 58 years ago and continues to help members of the Marshalltown community with their financial needs. To that end, the credit union is investing in a new facility to better serve their members.

Both credit unions offer exceptional member service. And members are more than just a number. There is great pride in the personal relationships they build with their members, offering friendly, trusted financial resources. Just like the 1980's sitcom "Cheers," at Lennox Employees and Members1st everybody knows your name. And more than that, when you join a credit union, you are an owner, you own a share in the credit union. As not-for-profit financial institutions, credit unions are governed by their membership through a member-elected voluntary board of directors.

Both Lennox Employees and Members1st are local homegrown credit unions that have a long history of serving the Marshalltown community. With the community's support, both credit unions will continue to play an important role in growth and prosperity of Marshalltown. If you see us out in the community wearing our green shirts we are promoting Marshalltown's homegrown credit unions. Stop by and say hello, we would love to chat with you.

## ALERT FOR REMOTE **DEPOSIT USERS**

You must endorse the back of the check and either write "For Remote Deposit Only" on the back of your check under the endorsement or check the box next to the endorsement that says REMOTE DEPOSIT. If you do not do this your check will not be deposited in your account.

